REPORT FOR ANNUAL PARISH MEETING
-LUDHAM PARISH NEWS (sponsored by St. Catherine’s PCC)
The start of the pandemic and the first lockdown in March 2020 took us all by surprise and as normal life became suspended, an initial suggestion was that the Ludham Parish News should also suspend publication.
This idea was quickly dismissed as it became clear that the Parish News would be an excellent vehicle for keeping the village in touch, particularly for those who were having to self isolate, as well as a means by which the Looking after Ludham scheme, Dr Sale and the Ludham surgery, and further afield Norfolk County Council to name but a few, could easily be able to impart important information to the whole village. The continuation of the newsletter seems to have been well appreciated.
We also remained in touch with life inside our village Care Home, with how the school pupils, and their parents, were coping with their stop, start education, as well as with all virtual events taking place.
As our lives and the newsletter start to return to something nearer to normal, I would like to thank all the contributors and those who continued to advertise in the newsletter throughout the year, providing support for the newsletter at a time when the church had no income.
Christine Wall
Editor, Ludham Parish News
